October 22, 1945

Dr. W. C. Jessen Peabody, Kansas

Dear Dr. Jessen:

Thank you for telling us about Darriel McNeil.

I am passing on a copy of my letter that I am writing to you so that Darriel McNeil's name will come to the attention of Mr. E. C. Quigley, Athletic Director, and he will stop by and have a talk with him.

I have already told Mr. Quigley about you, and I know Mr. Quigley will want an opportunity to meet you and visit with you, so don't be surprised if Mr. Quigley drops in in the near future to see you and Parriel. I am sending Mr. Quigley a copy of your letter so that he will know the background, and I will stop and see you at the first opportunity I have.

I have already communicated with Mr. Falkenstein and he is setting aside four tickets for you. They are \$2.70 each on the 10 yard line, but the \$3.25 are much better. I have asked him to set aside the \$3.25. The Missouri game is played at Kansas City on November 24th at Ruppert Stadium. Mr. Falkenstein asks that you please include ten cents return postage. When you send check, would advise you send it to Kansas University, Athletic Department, Attention Mr. Falkenstein.

My kindest regards to Mrs. Jessen.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach